Reorganizational School Board Meeting
December 7, 2017

The annual reorganizational meeting of the Redbank Valley School Board was held
on Thursday, December 7, 2017 at 7:10 p.m. in the Redbank Valley High School Library.
The following members were in attendance: Dee Bell, Ann Kopnitsky, Donald Nair, William
Reddinger, Chad Shaffer, Carrie Adams, Linda Ferringer and Darren Bain. Heath
Copenhaver was absent.

The meeting was called to order by Dr, Chad Shaffer.

Dr, Shaffer asked for nominations for Temporary President for the reorganizational
meeting.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, seconded by Chad Shatfer, to nominate
Donald Nair as Temporary President.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, scconded by Dee Bell, that the nominations
for Temporaty President be closed. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Chad Shaffer cast 8 votes unanimously for Donald Nair as Temporary President.

Temporary President Donald Nair installed newly elected School Board Members:
Carrie Adams, Linda Ferringer, Darren Bain and Chad Shaffer.

Temporary President Donald Nair asked for nominations for President of the School
Board.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger to nominate Chad Shaffer, for President of the
Redbank Valley School Board.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, seconded by Dee Bell, that the nominations
for President be closed. Motion Carried Unanimously.

The Temporary President cast 8 votes for Chad Shaffer as President. Donald Nair
announced that Chad Shaffer is elected President, Redbank Valley School Board.

Chad Shaffer asked for nominations for Vice President.

A motion was made by Donald Nair to nominate Bill Reddinger for Vice President of
the Redbank Valley School Board.

A motion was made by Donald Nair, seconded by Dee Bell, that the nominations for
Vice President be closed. Motion Carried Unanimously.
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The Board President cast 8 votes for the position of Vice President. Chad Shaffer,
President, announced that Bill Reddinger is elected Vice President, Redbank Valley School
Board.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger seconded by Ann Kopnitsky that the Board
meetings be held the first Monday, with a few exceptions, at 7:00 p.m. in the High School
Libratry, and Work Session meetings be held the last Tuesday, with a few exceptions, at 6:30
p.m. in the High School Library, as per attached calendar. Regular Board meetings are
scheduled for January 8, 2018, February 5, 2018, March 5, 2018, April 2, 2018, May 7, 2018,
June 4, 2018, July 9, 2018, August 6, 2018, September 4, 2018, October 1, 2018, November
5, 2018 and December 6, 2018. Work Session meetings are scheduled for January 3, 2018,
January 30, 2018, February 27, 2018, March 27, 2018, May 1, 2018, May 29, 2018, June 26,
2018, July 31, 2018, August 28, 2018, September 25, 2018, October 20, 2018 and November
27,2018, Motion Carried Unanimously.

Chad Shaffer asked for nominations or volunteers for Legislative Representative.
Carrie Adams volunteered.

A motion was made by Chad Shaffer, seconded by William Reddinger, to approve
Carrie Adams as the Legislative representative.

A motion was made by Donald Nair, seconded by Ann Kopnitsky, that the
nominations for Legislative representative be closed. Motion Carried Unanimously.

The Board President cast 8 votes for Carrie Adams to be the Legislative
Representative. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Chad Shaffer announced that two Career Center Representatives needed to be
appointed and asked Bill Reddinger and Donald Nair if they would like to remain
representatives.

Linda Ferringer volunteered and Bill Reddinger offered to stay on as Career Center
Representatives.

A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, seconded by Dee Bell, that the nominations
for Career Center Representatives be closed. Motion Carried Unanimously.

The Board President cast 8 votes for Bill Reddinger and Linda Ferringer to be the
Career Center Representatives. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Dr. Shaffer asked Ann Kopnitsky if she would like to continue as Intermediate Unit
Representative.
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A motion was made by Bill Reddinger, seconded by Darren Bain, to approve Ann
Kopnitsky as Intermediate Unit Representative.

The Board President cast 8 votes for Ann Kopnitsky to be the Intermediate Unit
Representative. Motion Carried Unanimously.

A motion was made by Donald Nair, seconded by Bill Reddinger, to adjourn the
reorganizational meeting at 7:15 p.m. Motion Carried Unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
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Sherri McGinnis
Board Secretary




